

firstselectman@bozrahct.org

Town Website Townofbozrah.org

May 27, 2022

First Selectman's Corner

The **MEMORIAL DAY PARADE** will go on with anything less than heavy rain. It appears that the forecast has improved. The refreshments and other activity will go on at the Moose Family Center whether the parade is canceled or not. **Memorial Services begin at 11:00** AM at the **WW1 Memorial** followed by **Veterans Memorial Park services at Town Hall**. Parade participants will begin line-up at Noon on Schwartz Road and step-off is scheduled for 1:00 PM. **Fitchville Rd will be closed 12:45 – 2:45 from Schwartz Rd to Bozrah Moose Lodge. Please seek alternate routes. Hope to see you there !!!**

The new **street name signs** are being installed. The old street name signs are **available for purchase** for \$20 each payable to the Town of Bozrah. Street signs will be sold on a first come-first served basis. Send an email request to <u>firstselectman@bozrahct.org</u>.

The Town has received \$534 as the first of two annual disbursements from the "nip" bottle deposits collected at their sale point. Bozrah only has one outlet so our share will be about this amount going forward. I proposed, and it was accepted by the Board of Selectmen, to deposit the funds in a restricted fund to be used for signage, collection tools, or anything associated with litter cleanup and the **Adopt-A-Road** program in general.

Stanton Hill Road will receive new cross culvert drainage piping and catch basins commencing on **Monday, May 16 from 7:30AM-3:00PM daily for about three weeks** in preparation for regrind and resurfacing of the deteriorated roadway surface. There will be some-re-routing of traffic: Fitchville Road to the dig site on Stanton Hill will be available (which will move to four different locations along the road as the project progresses) and from Gilman Road to Stanton Hill Road Extension to Stanton Hill Road to get to the other side of the worksite(s). The open trenches will be covered by steel plates after each workday to allow for unimpeded evening/overnight travel along the roadway. Roadside mowing and street sweeping will be postponed to allow the full DPW crew to work on this project in order to coordinate with the paving crews schedule.

There is a part-time opening for a **Transfer Station Attendant**. Contact <u>Firstselectman@Bozrahct.org</u> to obtain a job description and application.

Foundation excavation and related site work has commenced at Maples Farm Park for the new open air pavilion.

BOZRAH TOWN OFFICES AND TRANSFER SITE ARE CLOSED MONDAY, MAY 30, 2022 in observance of Memorial Day.

2022 REVALUATION

Natalie Panagrosso of eQuality Valuation Services, LLC, the firm hired to assist the Town of Bozrah Assessor in the completion of the 2022 Revaluation, will be taking front photographs of all homes in the town. Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated. **Natalie will be driving a Gray Honda Accord, Plate AT-47133.** Should you have any questions please call the Assessor's Office at **860-889-2689 Ext 205.**

Loreta M. Zdanys Assessor, CCMA II



Bozrah Light and Power recently was happy to present Collins and Jewell Company with a rebate check for \$18,426.63 for their conservation project of replacing all interior lighting with LED lights in their 35,000 square foot facility in Bozrah. Collins and Jewell specialize in providing industrial installations and custom fabrications, employing full-time craftsmen including electricians, pipe fitters, fabricators, millwrights and service technicians.

This rebate was provided as part of the Bozrah Light and Power Commercial and Industrial rebate program, which incentivizes customers purchasing energy saving products that help save money while shrinking their carbon footprint. We are currently working on updating our rebate program – check back soon to see what we have added and how much more you can save!

BOZRAH FOOD PANTRY

The Bozrah Food Pantry is available for Bozrah residents. Food request forms are available at the Town Hall and must be filled out by Wednesday each week for pickups on Thursdays from 3:00 - 6:00 PM. Donations of non-perishable food items can be dropped off at the Town Hall during regular business hours, or by contacting Tom Ververis (860) 334-7745 or Molly Lathrop (860) 608-1522.

ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER 860-774-1253

COMMITTEE	<u>DATE</u>	TIME AND PLACE
BOS Special Mtg	Tuesday, May 31, 2022	1:00 P.M. Bozrah Town Hall Mtg. Rm.
Maples Farm Comm	Wednesday, June 1, 2022	5:30 P.M. Maples Farm Homestead
IWCC Regular Mtg	Thursday, June 2, 2022	CANCELED
WPCA Qtrly Mtg	Tuesday, June 7, 2022	6:30 P.M. Bozrah Town Hall Mtg. Rm.
BOE Regular Mtg.	Tuesday, June 7, 2022	6:30 P.M. FMS
CEMETERY Comm. Special	Wednesday, June 8, 2022	6:30 P.M. Bozrah Town Hall Mtg. Rm.
		-
HAVE A GOOD WEEK		GLENN PIANKA